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What is happening in Limpopo? 

 

PSA Limpopo Intersectoral Members’ Meeting  

Members are aware that the meeting will be held on 15 February 2024 at JaagBaan Lodge, Mokopane 

from 10:00. Interested members were requested to submit their names to the Office by 26 January 2024, 

Many members have, however, submitted their names without ID/Persal/PSA numbers and contact 

details, which makes it difficult to conclude the verification process. Members who did not submit their full 

details are requested to do so before 8 February 2024 or risk being removed from the list as their 

membership status cannot be confirmed. Transport has been arranged from various workplaces and 

routes were shared with members through the Informus. Members who need further information on the 

routes can contact Christine Mabu on Christine.mabu@psa.co.za / (015) 295 0507.  

 

Distribution of PSA notebooks  

Members have been enquiring since the beginning of the year about the distribution of the notebooks. 

The Office is glad to report that it has now received notebooks and the distribution process is underway. 

Shop stewards who took notebooks are urged to distribute to members and submit proof, i.e., members 

who received notebooks must complete a form with their details and signature. Members who have not 

received a  notebook can contact the following PSA officials:  

 

Paulina Moloto – Paulina.moloto@psa.co.za / 082 880 8957 (Sekhukhune, Waterberg, and Capricorn) 

Lawrence Muvhango – Lawrence.muvhango@psa.co.za / 082 880 8995 (Mopani and Vhembe). 

  

Election of structures   

Members are aware that in terms of the PSA Statute, office bearers and management members shall 

hold office for a term of four years and are eligible for re-election on termination of their period of office. 

Office bearers include Chairperson, Vice-Chairperson, Secretary or Treasurer of a Branch or one of its 

committees whilst a management member is a member who is a trade union representative (shop 

steward) who has been elected to the management of a branch or one of its committees but who is not an 

office bearer. In 2024 elections will take place as elections were previously conducted in 2020 (although 

were finalised in 2021 owing to COVID-19 disruptions). Workplaces and structures are encouraged to 

complete their elections by the end of February 2024. Those who have difficulties regarding conclusion of 

the process are advised to contact the PSA Provincial Manager on John.teffo@psa.co.za / WhatsApp 

079 513 9856. Alternatively, contact Lucky Kganyago – Lucky.kganyago@psa.co.za / (015) 295 0510 or 

call the PSA Provincial Office on (015) 295 0500. 
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